
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 













April 8, 2024

To whom it may concern: 

It is a pleasure to recommend Dr. Antoine Reed for an available superintendent position.  I have had the 
privilege of working with Antoine since 2022 when he joined the Rockford Public Schools as our Chief of 
Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion. During his first two years, Antoine has had a significant impact on the 
Rockford Public schools by focusing on recruiting and retention, developing the RPS diversity, equity, and 
inclusion work, and in developing a powerful focus on elevating student voice to address chronic 
absenteeism.  He leads three different departmental teams to drive this important work.

Dr. Reed’s focus on recruitment and retention has led to exceptional improvements in our District’s 
efforts to improve the quality and diversity of our faculty and staff.  Under his leadership, we have 
developed a recruiting room that monitors the district’s relationship with over 500 teaching candidates 
over seven graduation years.  This approach has allowed nine different recruiting strategies to come 
together to drive real recruitment results.  RPS now has multiple strategies to support employees 
becoming teachers, multiple career pathways focusing on current high school students, residential 
housing subsidies, and even paid student teaching experiences.  Additionally, Dr. Reed and his team have 
built a powerful partnership with Central State University that provides an annual group of student 
teaching candidates. 

Dr. Reed has also created an impact through diversity, equity, and inclusion work.  The RPS cabinet, 
principals, and district office have been part of a series of development activities.  Additionally, Dr. Reed 
has built listening and affinity spaces for students, teachers, families, and principals to maximize 
opportunities to address equity needs.  His listening sessions with students have been particularly 
powerful including well over 200 middle school and high school students in multiple events that have
driven very specific policy improvement recommendations including topics like grading policy, 
curriculum, and ways to elevate student voice.

As the superintendent of a school District that serves over 28,000 students in a community as large and 
diverse as the Rockford Public Schools, I am truly grateful that Dr. Antoine Reed is our Chief of Equity, 
Diversity, and Inclusion.  Antoine’s focus on equitable outcomes for all students during his tenure in RPS 
has been extremely impactful, and he would make an outstanding candidate for an open 
superintendency.

Sincerely,

Ehren R. Jarrett, Ed.D.
Superintendent, Rockford Public Schools
815-966-3102 
Ehren.jarrett@rps205.com

Administration Building
501 7th Street
Rockford IL, 61104  
815.966.3000
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